

July 1, 2009

The Honorable Pat Quinn Governor 207 Statehouse Springfield, IL 62706

Dear Governor Quinn:

We are writing to urge your signature on the package of capital funding bills that will enable investment in the state's transportation infrastructure to move forward. Now that the General Assembly has released HB 255, HB 312, HB 313, HB 2400, and HB 2424, we ask that you quickly sign those measures.

Your immediate approval of the capital funding package will demonstrate your disdain for political gridlock and show positive action towards meeting the state's needs one step at a time. An affirmative response will show your sensitivity to 10% unemployment and the pressing need to get thousands of people back to work and the economy moving. Getting infrastructure investments underway will stimulate the economy and help bring much needed revenue to the state's treasury. By signing these bills you will have secured a major accomplishment that will prove an important legacy of your first term. Finally, you will be providing the public with a clear sign of governmental progress that people are desperately longing to see achieved in our state.

We know you face a multitude of other pressures regarding the state's operating budget. However, we firmly believe that prompt, affirmative action by signing the capital package will demonstrate the wisdom and foresight necessary to put Illinois back on a positive path. We urge you to take the opportunity to acknowledge something significant and long overdue has occurred and reiterate the compelling need for the General Assembly to move forward to address with public's agenda.

Sincerely,

Doug Whitley TFIC Co-Chair, President and CEO of Illinois Chamber of Commerce

Michael Kleinik TFIC Co-Chair, Director of Chicago Laborers District Council-LMCC Paul Cerpa, Executive Director of Hispanic American Construction Industry Association Eric Dean, General Vice President of Chicago and Vicinity District Council of Iron Workers

Federico J. d'Escoto, President of d'Escoto, Inc.

Scott Dworschak, Underground Contractors Association

Darick L. Franzen, Plote Construction, Inc.

Tim Garvey, Administrator of Southern Illinois Construction Advancement Program

John E. Greuling, President and CEO of Will County Center for Economic Development

Terrence J. Hancock, President of Teamsters Local 731

John Henriksen, Executive Director of Illinois Association of Aggregate Producers

David Hinderliter, President and CEO of Kankakee Regional Chamber of Commerce

Patrick Hosty, Executive Director of Chicago Area LECET

Robert W. Guy, State Director of United Transportation Union

David Kennedy, Executive Director of American Council of Engineering Companies-IL

Amy Looten, President of Quincy Area Chamber of Commerce

Leo Nelson, President of Elgin Area Chamber of Commerce

Roberta Parks, Senior Vice President/COO of Heartland Partnership

Randell C. Riley, Executive Director of American Concrete Pavement Association-IL Chapter, Inc.

Kim Robinson, Illinois Construction Industry Committee

Paul Rumler, Vice President of Illinois Quad City Chamber of Commerce

John Schmitt, President and CEO of Naperville Area Chamber of Commerce

Jim Schwarz, Secretary-Treasurer of Route 51 Coalition

Michael Sturino, President of Illinois Road and Transportation Builders Association

Marvin Traylor, Director of Engineering and Research of Illinois Asphalt Pavement Association,

Precast/Prestressed Producers of Illinois and Wisconsin and Illinois Concrete Pipe Association

Bill Volk, Managing Director of Champaign-Urbana Mass Transit District

Shannon Weber, Political Director of Carpenters' District Council of Greater St. Louis & Vicinity

Mike Zahn, Business Manager of Illinois State Council of Operating Engineers